
COLLEGE RESEARCH PAPER GUIDELINES

Be sure that your paper meets the assigned page requirements, plus foot/ endnotes and bibliography, using standard
one-inch margins, point font and double.

Double-space the entire list. Some teachers prefer that no running head appear on the first page. Hanging
indention makes alphabetical lists easier to use. Spacing Between Words In general, leave one space between
words and one space after every comma, semi-colon, or colon. Use a high-quality printer. Make
bibliographical entries on 3x5 index cards, using a separate card for each source. For example, depending on
your preference, you might begin with the reference section, move to books see the computerized book
catalogue , periodicals, etc. This format is sometimes called hanging indention, and you can set your writing
program to create it automatically for a group of paragraphs. Use common sense to determine if studies are
reliable or valid. You may also want to browse through relevant source materials to get a perspective of your
subject and possibly a topic idea. If you are asked to submit your paper electronically, obtain from your
teacher guidelines for formatting, mode of submission e. Ask the librarian if you are not familiar with the
publication. On page 4 of your essay, for example, your top right-hand corner should show: Jones 4 Page
numbers must be written in Arabic numerals. HINT: don't stop searching until you see repetition in the areas
or facts you are finding. Type your last name, followed by a space, before the page number fig. Many prefer
that a paper be secured with a simple paper or binder clip, which can be easily removed and restored. Others
prefer the use of staples. It is essential that you double-space between lines and quadruple-space between
paragraphs. Documentation: consistent use of one system, citation of all material not considered common
knowledge, appropriate use of endnotes or footnotes, accuracy of list of works cited. If corrections on any
page are numerous or substantial, revise your document and reprint the page. Browse through relevant
materials: Books, periodicals, etc. Prepare a working bibliography for your Works Cited or Reference list.
Writing the Introduction In the introduction you will need to do the following things: present relevant
background or contextual material define terms or concepts when necessary explain the focus of the paper and
your specific purpose reveal your plan of organization Writing the Body Use your outline and prospectus as
flexible guides Build your essay around points you want to make i. Continue it on as many pages as necessary.
Use a topic or sentence outline. If you are unsure about what is available, please ask a librarian. Musical
illustrations are labeled Example usually abbreviated Ex. However, NO space should be left in front of a
punctuation mark; for example, the following would be incorrect: op. Left justification is preferred as it will
not leave big gaps between words. HINT: If you choose not to staple printed slips onto an index card, you
might store them in a business letter envelope so you do not lose them. Paragraph level concerns: topic
sentences, sequence of ideas within paragraphs, use of details to support generalizations, summary sentences
where necessary, use of transitions within and between paragraphs. Electronic Submission There are at present
no commonly accepted standards for the electronic submission of research papers. When paragraphs are not
indented, it is difficult for a reader to see where a new paragraph begins, hence quadruple-space is called for
between paragraphs. If it's a computer source, make sure to include information about the database, the server,
the medium, and the date of access. Double-space throughout; use dividing lines as needed fig. Develop a
research strategy, that is, decide what materials you plan to look through and in what order. Do not use the
abbreviation p. Designed to be printed out and used in the classroom. The page numbering in the running head
continues uninterrupted throughout. Be sure to save the changed file. Do not justify the lines of text at the
right margin; turn off any automatic hyphenation feature in your writing program. Begin the list on a new
page. Be particularly wary of websites of individuals and profit-making corporations. Simply write: 4
Remember, there is no period after the page number.


